
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 27, 2022 
 
 
SUBJECT:  NOTICE OF PREPARATION PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD EXTENSION  
 
The City of Los Angeles Harbor Department (Harbor Department) has prepared a Notice 
of Preparation (NOP) and Initial Study (IS) of a Draft Supplemental Environmental Impact 
Report to the San Pedro Waterfront Project Environmental Impact Report 
(SCH#2005061041) for the following proposed project at the Port of Los Angeles: 
 

West Harbor Modification Project  
 
The 30-day review period started on April 14, 2022. Originally, the public review period 
was scheduled to end on May 16, 2022. However, the Harbor Department has extended 
the public review period for an additional 30 days and the review period will now end on 
Wednesday, June 15, 2022. Information on how to submit comments is described in the 
updated Notice of Availability attachments (English/Spanish). 
 
As a results of the public review period extension, the following attachments have been 
updated: 
 
• Notice of Availability (English).  
• Notice of Availability (Spanish).  
• Notice of Completion form (NOC).  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
CHRISTOPHER CANNON 
Director of Environmental Management 
 
CC:NE:mrx 
APP No.: 190529-080 
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